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We held the third Hyojeong CheonBo workshop on March 23 to 24, 2019. Over 1000 members and 

blessed families came from all cities that harbor a local church participated. Organizational Staff having 

allowed participation children, many families have been involved their children. 

 

This time many members showed interest in ancestors liberation and blessing that is why the staff were 

busy at the registration till March 23rd. 

 

This time because we had a big crowed, especially many families came together with all their children, 

organizing staff prepared a gymnasium, to hold the event. 

 

During the first day as well as on the second day, CheonBo lecturer explained about the importance of 

Liberation and the Blessing of ancestors. Therefore, participants were ready at the Ansoo sessions to 

invest fully themselves in the devotion to kick the evil spirits out and liberate their ancestors from the 

hell. It should be noted that the Changyang team trained for months to offer the best of itself. 

 

Overall, the members were very much appreciated the organization of this workshop despite all the 

difficulties and practical aspects, which we will improve for the future workshop. Also Participants' safety 

was ensured by the National Police aided by the Staff Security Team. Also National TV and the local 

press came to our event to covered the event by specifying that it was a national prayer of families for 

peace and social cohesion. 

 

 
 

 


